
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 31 August 2020   

 

WELCOME BACK TO OUR NEW NORMAL! 

It was wonderful to welcome all students back school yesterday. For 

more details on the COVID-19 secure measures at Fullbrook please see 

the student information booklet (http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2020/07/Return-to-School-All-Year-Groups-.pdf)  

As with anything new and particularly in these unknown circumstances 

procedures and protocols on site are being updated as we learn through 

experience. This will ensure that we keep everyone onsite as safe as 

possible in the current climate. Students have been asked to feedback 

any useful observations to their tutors to help us improve, your 

feedback is also welcome via info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk. 

Our new Year 7 cohort have already begun to settle into life at Fullbrook 

with great enthusiasm, while our other year groups are adapting to the 

new way of life on site as though they had never been away.  Everyone 

demonstrated great care and attention towards the one way system, 

hygiene protocols and the zoning around school which really helped in 

terms of navigating the new timetable structure we’ve adopted for this 

year. 

“Let us remember: One book, one pen, one child and 

one teacher can change the world.” — Malala 

Yousafzai 

FULLBROOK VIRTUAL OPEN EVENING 

This year, the Fullbrook Open Event programme for September 2021 

Year 7 Admissions will be hosted virtually. Our Open Evening taking place 

on Thursday 17 September. Full details of the event will be on the 

school website next week, but you are able to reserve your space by 

clicking here and registering for the time slot that suits you best. 

There will also be virtual Open Mornings  dedicated to our main feeder 

schools along with an extra session for anyone who is unable to attend 

the session for their school/is not from one of those schools. 

Booking for the main school events will go live on Monday 7 September. 

To register, please click here. 

YEAR 11 - BROWN 

UNIFORM 

For any parents or carers who 

need to purchase brown uniform, 

we have a limited amount of 

brand new items which are 

available to purchase at 2/3 of the 

original price. 

As with last year, we also have a 

small stock of second hand items 

which are available to purchase in 

return for a small donation. 

 

For all items, you will need to 

make an appointment to come in 

to school,. Alternatively, you are 

welcome to send your request to 

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

and once we’ve confirmed we 

have what you need, payment can 

be sent in with your child and 

they can collect the items.  
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MY FULLBROOK 6 EXPERIENCE 

My Fullbrook 6 Experience event which takes place on Thursday 24 

September will also be virtual year.  This event is a great opportunity for our 

Year 10 students to find out more about studying A-Levels with Fullbrook 6, and 

for any Year 11 students who are still undecided. As with the main school events, 

booking will open on Monday 7 September.   

To register, please click here 

  

CYCLE PERMITS 

All students who ride a bike to school and wish to keep their bike on site, must 

obtain a new bicycle permit letter from Mrs Mason at the beginning of every 

new academic year.  The letter must be signed and returned to Mrs Mason who 

will issue a permit. There will be further availability of bicycle storage from 

October. However, students should obtain their permits now as numbers will 

continue to be limited and demand is currently very high to secure bicycles on 

site. All students with permits must follow the permit regulations which include 

wearing a cycle helmet at all times and never riding a bicycle whilst on site. 

Students who do not have a permit will need to keep their bicycles off site. There 

is a bike rack available at West Byfleet Railway station, which is a five minute walk 

from school. 

 

CORONA VIRUS TESTING 

As we return for the autumn term and welcome our students back to Fullbrook, 

we understand that there may be some concerns about the risks of transmission 

of coronavirus. Along with all schools and colleges across the country, we are 

putting in every effort to follow the guidance and ensure that students can return 

safely as the new term starts.  Attached to this newsletter, we have provided you 

with the advice on testing and shielding that we have received from Public Health 

England and NHS Test and Trace so that we can all work together in achieving 

this most vital mission, to get our students back to Fullbrook, learning happily 

and safely. 

 

 

 

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday 9 

September  
School Photographs 

Thursday 10 

September  
Year 12 Information Evening (details to follow) 

Thursday 17 

September 
Fullbrook Virtual Open Evening – 2021 Admission 

Friday 18 

September 
Late start for students 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us 

via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages. 
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